Baptisms:

Congratulations to Ryan Jackson Parkin who will be baptized at St Alban's Church on Sunday 17th July- 3pm and Joseph Noah Halliburton from Oakwood, who will be baptized at St Catherine's, Penrith, on Sunday 17th July at 2.30pm. Our prayers and best wishes go to their parents on this happy occasion. Well done everyone!

The New Translation of the Mass:

One of the first things we will notice with the new translation is that when the priest says; 'The Lord be with you' we will say 'And with your spirit'. This is much closer to the original Latin. When the Mass was first translated into English we were one of only two languages that did not translate it as 'your spirit'. It is a very biblical response. St Paul concludes four of his letters with a very similar expression. For example, at the end of his second letter to Timothy, Paul ends by saying; "The Lord be with your spirit. Grace be with you". Join us for the last of our evening sessions when we will be celebrating Mass in the new translation at St. Hugh's on **Thursday 21**st **July** at **7pm**. Stay for a glass of wine afterwards and please bring something for a shared table if you can.

For those who have died:

We pray especially for the happy repose of the soul of Anne Donovan who died on Tuesday. May she rest in peace. Anne's funeral arrangements are: Reception into St Alban's Church on Thursday 21st July at 5pm and funeral celebration on Friday 22nd July at 9.30am. Please keep her family in your prayers at this difficult time. Thank you.

Living Ministry Course:

The course is for all adults interested in exploring their faith, and those involved in areas of ministry such as teaching, catechists, Eucharistic ministers, parish council members, youth work, etc.

The course provides the opportunity to explore and reflect on questions of faith and belief and every-day living as members of the catholic community today. The course runs from December at The Diocesan Centre at Mackworth and flyers are available from the parish office. If you are interested, please contact Janet Hornsby at The Diocesan Centre on 01332 293833 (extn 220) or email janet.hornsby@nottingham-des.org.uk

Second Collection - Day of prayer for life:

There will be a second collection at all Masses next weekend. This is a national collection and will be sent to the organization responsible for promoting the sacredness of life.

Derby Tuesday Club:

Fund raising day in aid of Derby Tuesday Club at the Derby Irish centre, Becket Street, this Sunday (17th July) from 2.30pm. Tickets: Adults £5 (incl food), children free.

Padley Centre:

The Padley Centre, a Derby based charity supporting the homeless and vulnerable, is awaiting results of a funding application made to Derby City Council. The charity relies on Council funding and asks us to write to our local Councillors or request a meeting with them to support the application. Volunteers are also needed in their charity shops. Telephone 01332 774480 if you can help.

Derby Life Pregnancy Care Centre:

Can anyone donate baby equipment like; prams, push chairs, cots, carry cots, car seats, or any other smaller items to the Care Centre? Items like these are always needed and at the moment there aren't any to pass on to families. Please contact Helen Nutman on 01332 792659 if you have any items that need collecting, or bring them into the Care Centre shop at 61 Green Lane Derby.

Rosary Rally:

The Association of Our Lady of Mount Carmel will be holding a Rosary Rally to pray for world peace and young people, led by Fr Anselm Stark of Mount St Bernard Abbey. The Rally will be at Grace Dieu Manor, Leicestershire, on Sunday 21st August beginning with Mass at 3pm, followed by refreshments. The second part of the afternoon involves the crowning of the statue of Our Lady, Rosary and Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. Blessing of the sick and benediction will bring the afternoon to an end. Please let us know if you are intending to go to the Rally so that the organizers can have an idea of the number of people they will be catering for.

The Briars Youth Centre:

Our Diocesan Youth Centre is looking to employ a full time programme leader to lead retreats with schools and parishes and have responsibility for the welfare of the volunteer team. For more details and application pack, contact Bernie Walsh on 01773 852044 or bookings@ndcys.com

Scripture and Prayer:

There will be an opportunity for quiet prayer and reflection on the gospel reading for next weekend taking place in the chapel area after the 'Service of Word and Holy Communion' this Monday (18th July), beginning at 7.30pm. Everyone is very welcome for this time of prayer, meditation and sharing ideas and thoughts.

Sacramental Policy

Baptism: Parents who would like to have their babies or young children baptised please contact Fr Paul.

Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr Paul, Shaun or Di Reid.

Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months notice. See Father Paul.

Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, contact Father Paul, Loreta or Derek Hay.

PARISH CONTACTS	Hall Bookings:	office@stal	bansderby.org.uk		
Parish Council Chair	Maria Neads	663602	Children's Liturgy	Maria Neads	663602
Child Protection (Chaddesden)	Mary Johnson	678506	Communion to the sick	Loreta & Derek Hay	280511
Child Protection (Oakwood)	Mary Woods	820319	Music	Jo & Geoff Rowlands	670040
Readers	Malcolm Taylor	602346	Faith Journey Course	Shaun & Di Reid	672091
Planned Giving	Steve Endsor	661819	Social Committee	Cecilia Lewis	674422
Oakwood Committee	Sandra Endsor	661819	Spirituality Group	Angela Fairbrother	544146
200 Club	Maureen Gray	832190	Welcome	Pat Orrell	664152
CAFOD Group	Sally Parlato	609207	Youth	Jim & Sally Parlato	609207

SCHOOLS: St Alban's Primary 673823, St Benedict Secondary 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896

PARISH NEWSLETTER



St Alban's Church

Roe Farm Lane, Chaddesden, DE21 6ET

The Church on Oakwood

Bishop's Drive, Oakwood, DE21 2BA

Contact details:

Parish Priest: Fr. Paul Newman

The Presbytery Roe Farm Lane Chaddesden Derby. DE21 6ET Tel: 01332 672914

Email: st.albans_chad@btinternet.com

Websites: www.stalbansderby.org.uk www.thechurchonoakwood.org

Parish Secretary: Diane Williams

Sixteenth Week in Ordinary Time 16th/17th July 2011 YEAR A (Weekdays Cycle 1) – DIVINE OFFICE WEEK 4

Services, Mass Times and Intentions for the Coming Week								
Saturday	16 th	6.30 pm	St Alban's	The People of the Parish				
Sunday	17 th	10.00 am	St Alban's	Mary McEvoy's Intention				
		5.00 pm	Oakwood	Frank Deacy RIP				
Monday	18 th	7.00 pm	St Alban's	Service of the Word and Holy Communion				
Tuesday	19 th			No Service				
Wednesday	20^{th}	9.15 am	St Alban's	Service of the Word and Holy Communion				
		7.00 pm	Oakwood	Service of the Word and Holy Communion				
Thursday	21 st	5.00 pm	St Alban's	Funeral Reception of Anne Donovan				
		7.00 pm	St Hughes,	Special Intention				
			Borrowash*					
Friday(St Mary Magdalene)	22 nd	9.30 am	St Alban's	Funeral of Anne Donovan				
Saturday(St Bridget)	23 rd	6.30 pm	St Alban's	Elizabeth Stack RIP				
Sunday	24 th	10.00 am		Father Don Bowdren's Intention				
,		5.00 pm	Oakwood	The People of the Parish				
*Please note change in Mass								

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:

St Alban's - Saturday 5.45pm - 6.15pm

And if required after the evening Mass on Saturday at St Alban's and the Sunday Mass at Oakwood.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available at other times on request.

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT:

In the Weekday Chapel at St Alban's every Tuesday 10am-4pm

Welcomers for weekend 23 rd /24 th July 2011							
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm	Ellen Taylor	Alice White				
	Sun 10.00 am	Cecilia Lewis	Angela Fairbrother				
Readers for weekend 23 th /24 th July 2011							
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm	Nuala Kelly	Cheryl Shanks				
	Sun 10.00 am	Pat Orrell	James Kissane				
Counters	1& 1 Davis						

Patients in our Hospitals:

If you know of anyone in Hospital who would like a visit from the Chaplain, please use the following numbers:

For The Derby Royal contact switchboard on 01332 340131 or Sr Mary on 01332 346920 For The Grove Hospital contact Fr Mark Brentnall on 01332 574474

For Nuffield & Kingsway Hospitals contact Fr Paul Chipchase on 01332 514107 Alternatively have a word with Fr Paul.

Thought for the week!

"Respecting yourself means showing others what's in your heart; respecting others means listening to what's in their heart".